
Dear Members and Friends, 
 

We have just completed another exciting year here at Sharei Chesed 

Congregation.  Our little shul has been growing since our move to 

Minnetonka.  Most remarkable is the growth in our Religious School.  

We look forward to adding a class this year.  Those who started with 

us two years ago will now begin to study prayers and blessings, the 

Jewish Life Cycle and Israel, as well as some day-to-day Hebrew 

phrases. 
 

We welcomed new families to our congregation as well as new Jews 

by Choice, including Caitlin Elliot who is now Seyonah Zabezhinsky, 

and Susan Adair who is now Shoshana Adair. 
 

Our thanks and appreciation to our president Bernie Miller, who is completing his final 

year as president of the board.  He has been instrumental in arranging for many interesting 

speakers to our Friday Night and Shabbat services.  He has been an excellent 

representative of our synagogue at many community events including the JCRC committee 

on security, the Jewish Federation Legacy Forum, and other committees.  In addition to 

leading board meetings and activities, Bernie has mastered and frequently leads Shabbat 

and Holiday services.  Todah Rabbah, Bernie.  We look forward to another productive 

and enjoyable year. 
 

We are most fortunate to have dedicated members who have given of their time, 

resources and talents to our shul.  Our premises look great because of the hard work of 

volunteers.  Hennepin County was convinced to reduce our real estate taxes thanks to 

the efforts of a dedicated member who provided the legal know-how and services.  We 

thank you for your loyalty and dedication. 
 

Shabbat services at Sharei Chesed are filled with enjoyment and surprises.  We celebrated 

baby namings, birthdays and anniversaries, Bar and Bat Mitzvah services.  On several 

occasions, the parents and grandparents of the Bar/Bat Mitzvah were also called to the 

Torah for the first time in their lives. 
 

We have also been pained by the passing of several dear friends this past year, whose 

names will appear in our Yizkor Book, including our co-president Terry Schwartz of 

blessed memory.  A tree in his memory as well as a tree in memory of Mort Leder, a long-

time member and supporter, were planted on our premises on Landscaping Day. 
 

In summary, 5776 has been a good year for Sharei Chesed.  We look forward to 

continued growth and, God willing, many family observances and celebrations. 

 

!לשנה טובה תכתבו ותחתמו   
 

Leshanah Tovah Tiukatevu veTehatemu! 
 

Avram 
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M ESSAGE FROM  THE  PRESIDENT  

Shalom Aleichem, everyone!! 

 

We are on the verge of another new year here at Sharei Chesed, and as I have 
done in past years at this time, I would like to take this opportunity to say thank 

you to all of you who have made the year 5776 so successful for us: 
 

¶ Thank you to our teachers, including: Joy Gordon (Kabbalah classes), Uri Kop-
pel (Bar/Bat Mitzvah training and Hebrew training), Rabbi Gail Nord (Adult 

education classes) and our Sunday religious school teachers, Sheryl Sue Warren, Carmella Chazin, 
Avi Reinharz and Mark Bloom. 

¶ Thank you to the parents of our religious school students who enthusiastically support our efforts 
to provide a quality religious education for their children. 

¶ Thank you to Cantor Mitchell Kowitz for his tremendous talent and ôruachõ!! 

¶ Thank you to David Baldinger for his leading of our High Holy Days services this past year, and for 
once again agreeing to be our High Holy Days cantor in the coming year. 

¶ Thank you to our honored guests at Shabbat and Kabbalat Shabbat services this past year: 

¶ Idan Cohen (Minnesota Hillel) 

¶ Dean Goldberg (speaker on homelessness) 

¶ Michael Levine (The Dallas Brass, Harmony Bridge Project) 

¶ Gary Notkin (Pan American Maccabi Games Gold-Medal Winner) 

¶ Sami Rahamim (Students Supporting Israel) 

¶ Ilan Sharon (Minnesotans Against Terrorism) 

¶ Susan Weinberg (Artist / Genealogist) 

¶ Thank you to Judith Eisner and òEisnerõs Klezmorimó for being such good friends to our shul and 

performing for us at Purim and as a prelude to the High Holy Days. 

¶ Thank you to all of the families who chose to celebrate special life-cycle events at Sharei Chesed 

this yearñweddings, Bõnai Mitzvah, baby namings, bris, etc. 

¶ Thank you to Danny Levey for assisting us with Torah readings during Shabbat services, and also 
with helping make Hamentashen again this year for Purim, cheesecakes for Shavuot and honey 

cakes for Rosh Hashanah. 

¶ Thank you to Stuart Bear and Jennifer Maas of Chestnut Cambronne law firm in Minneapolis for 

helping Sharei Chesed achieve 501(c)(3) non-profit status with the IRS. 

¶ Thank you to our dear friend Leo Wolk, who sponsors our weekly Shabbat Kiddush luncheons 
whenever there is no special event sponsor. Leo turned 99 this past year and, unfortunately, he 

has not been in good health, so we have not seen much of him in shul; however, he is always with 
us in spirit each and every Shabbat. (cont.) 

NOW AVAILABLE! 
Rabbi Ettedgui writes a weekly Dõvar Torah that is sent to over 200 members and 

friends. Would you like to be added to our list? If yes, please go to 

www.shareichesed.org/sermons and click on the link at the bottom of the page. 
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M ESSAGE FROM  THE  PRESIDENT  (CONT .) 

¶ Thank you to our board of directors who selflessly give of their time and energy on so many 
different frontsñand who make my job as president that much easier!!  

¶ Thank you to our office workers ð Lee Reinharz, Henni Ettedgui and Jacob Mars ð who make sure 

the day-to-day work of the synagogue gets done without fail. 

¶ Thank you to Momy and Cindy Benzaquen, our building maintenance team, who make sure we 

always have a clean, safe and functional place to house our congregation, and who also help 
tremendously with food preparation. 

¶ Thank you to all of the volunteers for helping week in and week out with things like Shabbat and 

holiday set-up and clean-up, and with annual events like our ôMaot Hittimõ fund, ôLandscaping Dayõ 
and year-end picnic. 

¶ Thank you to all of our members for their constant and tireless support. 

¶ And, as always, a special thank you to Rabbi Avraham Ettedgui, without whom none of this would 
be possible. We were all privileged to celebrate Rabbi Ettedguiõs 80th birthday this past year, and 

we pray to G-d to be able to celebrate many more together. ôBis hundert un tsvantsikõ, Rabbi!! 

 
We have entered the month of Elul.  It is a month of reflection and introspection.  A time for fine-
tuning and adjustment.  A time to look back and honestly assess what was.  A time to look forward 

with faith and optimism and consider what could be.  It is vital that we do these things on a regular 
basisñboth as individuals and as a community; otherwise, we risk stagnation and complacency.  There 

is always room for improvement, and to not take advantage of this timeñto find ways to improve 
ourselves, our relationships with others, and our institutionsñis to waste a valuable opportunity.  G-d 

is always available to hear our prayers and supplications, but he is especially available at this time of 
year. 

 

We are fortunate as Jews for many things.  One of them is to have the structure built into our faith 
and into our practice which presents this opportunity to us each year.  Part of that practice is hearing 

the shofar blown each evening in Elul at the conclusion of the Maõariv service.  It is our call to actionñ
to reach out to G-d and to our fellow man, and also to reach deep into ourselves.  Let us not ignore 

the call; rather, let us strive to reach ever higher and deeper, and let us, with G-dõs help, make 5777 
everything we know it can be. 

 

ôShana Tovahõ - May you be inscribed and sealed in the Book of Life and Blessing, Peace and Prosperity, 

for a happy life and for peace. 

 

Bõshalom, 

Bernie 

DAILY MINYAN 
Join us Monday through Thursday at 5:45 PM for Mincha and Maõariv and help make the 

Minyan. 
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D IALOGUING  WITH  GOD  

By Joy Gordon 

 
I recently attended a week-long Jewish Renewal Kallah at Colorado State University in Ft. Collins, 
Colorado.  It was a gathering of over 500 people, many of whom were in various rabbinical training 

programs.  It was an intense time with creative prayers, morning and afternoon classes and evening 
programs that ran into the night.  My main focus was a 12-hour class on Jewish Spiritual Guidance 

skillfully taught by Rabbi Shohama Wiener. 
 

In that class a major theme was connecting to God.  Kabbalah teaches that everything is God and 
nothing but God - òAin od milvadoó.  Rabbi Jeff Roth, in his book òMe, Myself and Godó quotes Menahem 

Nahum of Chernobyl: 
 
óWhat is the world?  The world is God, wrapped in robes of God so as to appear to be material.  And who are 

we?  We are God wrapped in robes of God and our task is to unwrap the robes and thus dis-cover that we and 
all the world are God.ó 

 
In the class we made a list of many names that people use to connect to the Divine and chose one that 

was most comfortable for us personally.  Then we were told to take a few moments to talk to God.  I 
asked for things that I wanted help with to refine my life.  But, I realized that I had forgotten to take 

time to wait for an answer or guidance.  Shema, listen.  I need to take more time to listen. 
 

My list of requests came from a place of the intellect, but I also wanted to get in touch with the longing 
of my heart to experience the Divine in myself and in the world around me.  We were reminded that 

every breath is God breathing us and that God is constantly breathing life into all of creation. 
 

As I went through my days, I tried to be present to the divinity in everything.  In our busy lives, that is 
not often in our consciousness. 

 
We spoke about being created in the image of God and to be aware that if we are critical of ourselves, 
we were doing a dis-service to God. 

 
Kabbalah also teaches us that though we experience the multiplicity of the world on a material level, 

we can also experience the oneness of all on deeper levels.  Itõs a matter of perspective. 
 

As I approach the High Holidays, I do so with a new openness and desire to connect to that oneness 
that I am a part of and that is a part of me and of the entire universe. 

 
Shana Tovah Umetukah, 

 
Joy Gordon 

ôjoyg33@gmail.comõ 
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(Editorõs Note:  The following article came out of a class discussion of the book òA Human 

Being Died That Nightó by Pumla Gobodo-Madikizela about the state-sanctioned mass 

murders which took place during the time of apartheid in South Africa, and an attempt to 

understand what causes someone to be able to commit crimes against humanity.) 

 

by Miriam Clark 

 

The hardest thing that I had done during this class session was listen to a classmate talk about her father 

being with the Nazi party.  I was so uncomfortable!  I wanted to attack herñverbally mostlyñbecause I 

was angry for the senseless murders of innocent people just because they had a different religion.  I knew 

deep inside that it was not her fault, but still how could I forgive and go forward?  I do not think that my 

fellow classmates realized how uncomfortable I was and how my stomach was turning just at the thought 

of someoneõs parent being involved in such a crime against our people.  I personally was surprised that I 

had these very intense feelings, and I was not sure what I should do.  Should I stay or leave?  Part of me 

wanted to walk out of the class, but another wanted to stay and hear her out.  On the one hand, I should 

have spoken out, but for some reason I did not feel safe, and I still cannot put my finger on why. However, 

if I had spoken up and told her that I was a Jew, what would the resulting conversation have been like?  

Would there have been a time for her to ask for forgiveness or would she have understood what it was 

like to have family and neighbors murdered just because they were different?  I think I should have told the 

whole class how hard it was for me to listen to her talk about her father and his involvement.  The one 

thing I hope to take away from this experience is the ability to speak up and try to find some kind of 

answers, and along with that to speak for those who cannot speak up for themselves. 

REFLECTIONS  ON  FORGIVENESS  

òINTRODUCTION  TO  JUDAISM óñBEGINS  TUESDAY  SEPTEMBER  13TH  

Adath Jeshurun, Beth El and Sharei Chesed synagogues offer a joint òIntroduction to Judaismó course 

on Tuesday evenings, beginning September 13 and taught by rabbis of these congregations, Rabbis Harold 

Kravitz, Alexander Davis and Avraham Ettedgui. The program is open to Jews, non-Jews, people who have 

grown up in interfaith families, and those considering conversion. The program enables people who are 

considering conversion, and their partners, to study Judaism seriously and grapple with the religious and 

personal questions that are raised in this soul-searching process. A Hebrew reading course is also built 

into the program.  The class concludes in May 2017. 

 

Anyone interested in enrolling in the òIntroduction to Judaismó program, please contact Rabbi Ettedgui. 

SELICHOT  SERVICESñSATURDAY  EVENING  SEPTEMBER  24TH  

Join us for Selichot services - a night that ushers in the sacred themes of the 

High Holy Days. This year's Selichot services will be hosted by Temple Israel 

beginning at 8:30 P.M. on Saturday evening September 24th.  This yearõs pro-

gram is òI Am My Brotherõs Keeper!  Acting in the Face of Injusticeó.  Guest 

speaker will be Yehudit Shendar, Retired Deputy Director and Senior Art 

Curator, Yad Vashem, and world-leading expert in Holocaust art and Nazi 

art plundering.  A reception will follow at 10:00 P.M., followed by services at 

10:30 P.M. 
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Sharei Chesed has always prided itself on being an open and 

welcoming congregation.  Everyone has their own story about 

what brought them here, so we asked some of our newer 

members why they decided to join.  Here are what 2 families had 

to say: 

 

 

 

 

òMy late parents, Herb˪˽ˤ  and Miriam˪˽ˤ  Jonas were members of Sharei Chesed, so when 

Mitch and I were looking to join a smaller, traditional congregation it was only natural that 

we would come here. We appreciate Rabbi Ettedgui, and the warm welcome we have 

received from him and the entire congregation.ó 

- Fay Kaye 

 

òRaised Catholic, my Jewish roots were always known to me and were worn with as much 

pride as my Irish roots.  There was never any campaigning in my family elevating one 

ethnicity over the other or either above any others.  But even after the age of twelve, 

Judaism was a word; a label without substance, background or history.  My father instilled in 

me a pride in Jewish contributions to science, medicine and art, and by example, how to live 

a life with honor that celebrated the gift of life itself, but little else about being Jewish. 

 

My first inkling of what it meant to be Jewish came on a Sunday in the early 1950õs, a woman 

came to our door.  I sensed that she was doing some sort of solicitation.  My father, in a 

gesture so markedly unusual and much to my everlasting curiosity, invited her in and the two 

of them sat knee-to-knee, leaning forward into each other and talking in low, hushed tones 

for over an hour before she rose to leave.  Shortly after she left, I heard the word for the first 

time in my life; òsurvivoró.  It took many years of growing up after that to fill in the history 

and give meaning to the secular aspect of being Jewish.  The Six Day War, The Yom Kippur 

War, close Israeli friends, plus the unfair and ever-growing bias against Israel in the media 

and liberal American opinion have all rounded out my education.   

 

Seventy one years of age seems a bit late to try to understand the core of being Jewish, the 

Torah, but it seems a step demanded by logic and completeness.  I cannot think of a better 

place to learn these deeper meanings than at Sharei Chesed.  Every smiling face at Sharei 

Chesed speaks to the truth of living the Judaic life; being a force for love and kindness to our 

fellow human beings both Jews and strangers.  Being the stranger to formal Jewish teaching I 

can only express my sense of a congregation living the word of the Torah and Talmud and 

being rewarded by great joy and inordinate peace healed from great tragedy and living in a 

world not so fair or so inclined.ó 

- Bruce Colton 

WHY  I JOINED  SHAREI  CHESED 
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SHAREI  CHESEDõS ANNUAL  PICNICñTHANK  YOU !!  

H IGH  HOLY  DAYSñBREAK  THE  FAST 

We hope to see you for services during the High Holy Days.  And 

you are all cordially invited to the annual ôBreak the Fastõ following 

Maõariv immediately after Yom Kippur.  ôBreak the Fastõ is sponsored 

this year by: 

 

¶ Linda and Rabbi Avraham Ettedgui 

¶ Lyudmila and Gregory Gittsovich 

¶ Elena and Boris Gerber 

SHAREI  CHESED HAVURAH  GROUPS 

ôHavurahõ (n.) - A small group of like-minded Jews who come together for the pur-

pose of learning, socializing and enjoying Jewish living.  From the word 

ôhaverõ (friend). 

 

A number of our members have expressed an interest in forming Havurot.  Interest groups might 

include: 

 

Friendships  Music  Art   Cuisine 

Theater   Sports  Judaic Studies  Travel 

Volunteerism  Parenting Politics   etc. 

 

If you would like to help coordinate these groups, or if you would just like more information 

about what a Havurah is all about, please contact Barbara or Howard Kirschner at (623) 362-

2808. 

Our annual picnic and congregational meeting was held on Sunday August 

21st at Brookview Park in Golden Valley, and by any way you measure it, 

the event was a huge success.  The turnout was large, the food was great, 

and the weather was perfect!!  Everyone went away happy, including 

Ariella Kravchenko (see picture at right) who won a Winnie the Pooh doll 

during our raffle. 

 

A huge ôthank youõ to our picnic coordinators this year, Ron Scholder and 

Julie Miller, and to all of the volunteers and staff who make this annual 

event one of the highlights of our year!!  Thank you as well to Francelyne 

Lurie, her daughter Linda, and Lindaõs son Jacob for organizing this yearõs 

raffle, along with many of the prizes. 

 

And, a special ôthank youõ to Cantor Mitchell Kowitz, David Baldinger and Lev Gringauz who gave 

the event extra ôruachõ with their music!! 
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BAR  M ITZVAH  OF M ICHAEL  GUSOVSKY  

by the Gusovsky Family 

 

On Saturday, July 9th, 2016 we celebrated our son Michaelõs Bar Mitzvah. It was a very 

special day for our whole family as he was the first in three generations of our family to 

be able to get Jewish education and to have a real Bar Mitzvah at a synagogue. Thanks to 

Rabbi Ettedgui, this day also became a Bar Mitzvah for Michaelõs grandfathers Ben 

Galperin and Alex Gusovsky. 
 

We are so grateful to all Sharei Chased staff and congregants who came and helped us 

share our simcha. Sharei Chesed is a very welcoming place where we feel like home. 

Special thanks to Rabbi Ettedgui, Bernie Miller, Uri Kopell, Cindy Benzaquen, Lee 

Reinharz and others who were working in the background!  
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By Sol Awend. 

If your parents were Holocaust survivors and you went to any ôsimchaõs like 

weddings, you would always hear someone say before the night was over, 

òWake up, Hitler, and see what you couldnõt destroy!ó  Most of the time, the 

event was held in a beautiful venue, attended by well-dressed people 

celebrating with laughter and gaiety, sprinkling Yiddish into their 

conversations.  Sadly, so many of those brave people have passed on, but have 

left their children with a marvelous legacy. 

 

Today, many of our friends and members from the former Soviet Union have come to Sharei 

Chesed in an effort to rejoin a Jewish past that was broken and torn asunder.  Not only did they 

live thru and survive the murderous Holocaust, but they then had to live thru the oppression of 

the Stalin regime and its vicious behavior, denying Jews their right to practice Judaism.  What 

Stalin did to them spiritually was as awful as what Hitler did physically. 

 

A significant number of people who lived thru that era did not regain their Jewish identity because 

they had no anchorñnothing that wanted them to become Jews again.  So they intermarried and 

let their beliefs lapse, erasing once and for all any Jewish identity (ironically, the same thing 

happens to many Jews here in this great land of religious freedom). 

 

However, thru the heroic efforts of the Russian Refuseniks and American Jewry, a significant 

remnant of our people did regain their religious identity.  We are fortunate to have some of 

those people as members of Sharei Chesed.  Our small but mighty congregation has been an 

important catalyst in their return to an active Jewish life.  Young families have joined our shul and 

made a valiant attempt to practice ôYiddishkeitõ.  With his patience and amiable, good-natured 

spirit, Rabbi Ettedgui has guided and nurtured both parents and children alike.  So has Uri Koppel, 

another fountain of knowledge and kindness. 

 

The amazing thing is that, as these families have come to celebrate life passages, many are being 

called to the Torah for the first time ever!  Parents and grandparents stand at the bimah reciting 

the blessings over the Torah for the first time in their lives.  They may struggle a bit as they say 

the ôBarechuõ, but they do so knowing that they have the rabbiõs encouragement and support.  

Consider, if you will, that doing these activities in the former Soviet Union might have gotten you 

a prison sentence.  Here, you are showered with candy! 

 

And, whatõs more, instead of these ôsimchaõs being the end of Jewish education for the children of 

our immigrant families, for many it is only the beginning, like Lev Gringauz and Mark Kerbel who, 

whenever they join us, gladly participate in services and even help teach the younger children! 

 

òWake up, Joseph Stalin, and see what you couldnõt destroy!ó 

REBIRTH  
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Sunday, September 18th at 2:00 P.M., the Sabes JCC will host the premiere performance 

of òThe Wind Gave Birth To Meó, a collaborative work of chamber music and poetry. 

The concerts are part of the 25th anniversary celebration of the Minneapolis Yiddish 

Vinkl, a club dedicated to preserving the òMama Loshenó through monthly meetings and 

special events.  Tickets at the door, suggested donation $10.  Free admission to Yiddish 

Vinkl members.  Sharei Chesed is proud to help co-sponsor this event. 

 

A second performance will take place on Sunday November 13th 

at 2:00 P.M. at Mount Zion Temple in St. Paul. 

 

For more information, go to ôshareichesed.org/calendarõ or 

ôshareichesed.org/happeningsõ, or contact Judith Eisner at 

612-822-9236. 

M INNEAPOLIS  Y IDDISH  VINKL ñSUNDAY  SEPTEMBER  18TH  

It's our great pleasure to announce that Sharei Chesed will once again host Judith Eisner 

and her band "Eisner's Klezmorin" for a special High Holy Days Concert on Sunday after-

noon September 25th at 2:00 P.M.  The program will feature meditation music to help 

get people in the proper mood for the coming Days of Awe, with 2 violins, a mandolin, 

bass and tsimbl. 

 

Judith and her musicians have been great friends of Sharei Chesed over the years, and we 

are thrilled to welcome them back for this 

special performance. 

 

Admission is free and no RSVP is required; 

however, freewill donations will be gladly 

accepted.  Light refreshments will be 

served immediately following the concert. 
 

We hope to see you then.  

òEISNERõS KLEZMORIM ó - SUNDAY  SEPTEMBER  25TH  
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MRAñWORKING  FOR RACIAL  JUSTICE  AND  SPEAKING  TRUTHFULLY  

ABOUT  ISRAEL  

(Rabbiõs Note:  As you know there has been a lot happening in our community and other parts of the 

country, spearheaded by the activities of the Black Lives Matter movement.  While the Minnesota 

Rabbinical Association and most members of the Jewish community stand for racial justice and racial 

equality, we are horrified by the anti -Israel attitude that some of these groups have taken against Israel.  

The MRA has issued a statement regarding this subject which we bring to you in its entirety.  As a member of 
Sharei Chesed Congregation, we need you to speak up whenever you can against those who demonize Israel.

ñRabbi Avraham Ettedgui) 

 

"Lo alecha hamlacha ligmor, võlo ata bein horin libatel mimena (with translation and citation) One is not obligated to 

finish a task, but one is not free to disengage from it" (Pirke Avot 2:21)  

 

We write this reflection with sorrow. Our commitment to Israel and to truth is being tested in the public square 

against our commitment to racial justice. Calling Israel genocidal and an apartheid state is offensive and grossly 

inaccurate. It also indicates a failure of dialogue about Israel in progressive circles. This reflection is meant to help our 

community talk about how to continue the work for racial justice in the United States, stand clearly against 

falsehoods about Israel, and commit ourselves to opening doors to partnership when possible.  
 

As rabbis we are often asked to offer moral clarity. We stand on the side of racial justice and racial equality. That 

fight has been something that the American rabbinate and the organized Jewish community have been engaged in for 

the better part of a century. National and local Jewish organizations and countless numbers of individual Jews 

continue to engage in myriad ways to address the systemic causes of racism. Indeed the American Jewish community 

has a long and treasured history of standing shoulder to shoulder with the African-American community in countless 

numbers of actions designed to address the root causes of inequality in our society. It is a moral issue that we as 

rabbis today continue with renewed responsibility. Torah and the voice of generations of rabbis teach that human 

dignity is non-negotiable and that the indignity suffered by any one person or group pains our entire community and 

nation.  

 
At the same time and with no apology, we reject any statement that suggests that the Jewish people in our national 

homeland are engaged in genocidal acts against anyone. That lie must be denounced in the strongest language 

possible. There are many Israeli governmental decisions with which each of us take issue. And indeed we have been 

vocal in our communities about them. We have all worked for and promoted a two-state solution where the 

legitimate aspirations of both Palestinians and Israelis are realized. Labeling Israel as a genocidal state, when the facts 

counter this completely and the effect is to render truth meaningless, is shocking. Endorsing calls to end foreign aid 

and to engage in economic boycott and divestment hurts Palestinians even more than Israelis and makes the dream 

of a two state solution even more complicated.  

 

For us as rabbis, we look to the coming New Year with profound concern and with hope. We are concerned that 
Jews will forget that the battle for inclusion in our society is one to which we must remain committed. Our own fight 

to address anti-semitism in our society and to find allies with whom we could work to eliminate it, mandates that we 

now must also work even stronger to fight to eliminate racial bias in society writ-large as well. Hate is hate and it 

must stop now. And we stand firm and united in opposing those voices who seek to denigrate either or both the 

Jewish people and the Jewish State. These causes are not mutually exclusive and we will continue our work and our 

commitment to both. We pray that the coming year is a year of peace and reconciliation.  

 

Rabbi Morris Allen, Rabbi Norman Cohen, Rabbi Alexander Davis, Rabbi Jeremy Fine, Rabbi Avram Ettedgui, Rabbi 

Sim Glaser, Rabbi Tamar Grimm, Rabbi Hayim Herring ,Rabbi Harold Kravitz, Rabbi Lynn Liberman, Rabbi David 

Locketz, Rabbi Cathy Nemiroff ,Rabbi Avi Olitzsky, Rabbi Debra Rappaport, Rabbi Adam Spilker, Rabbi David 

Steinberg, Rabbi Aaron Weininger, Rabbi Marcy Zimmerman  
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THANK  YOU  FOR YOUR  CONTRIBUTIONS  

     M AY  27, 2016 TO  AUGUST  31, 2016 

GENERAL DONATIONS 
     Altman, Leone & Jerry 

     Anonymous 

     Awend, Sue & Sol 

     Colton, Ragna & Bruce 

     DeLoya, Victor 

     Ettedgui, Rabbi Avraham & 

 Linda 

     Feder, Sally & Dr. Joel 

     Fishman, Fay 

     Grinberg, Anna & Gregori 

     Gringauz, Jane & Dmitry 

     Gross, Eva 

     Kogan, Rachel & Marat 

     Koppel, Carolyn & Uri 

     Kravchenko, Julia & Yan 

     Mendyuk, Mila & 

 Banchik, Vladimir 

     Morales, Donna & 

 Schwartz, Matthew 

     Moskowitz, Jack 

     Nettis, Art 

     Sosunov, Jacob & Erik 

 
IN HONOR AND 
APPRECIATION 
In Appreciation of Rabbi 

  Ettedgui 

     Michelle & Aaron 

 Wasserman 

In Appreciation of  Uri 

  Koppel 

     Jane & Dmitry Gringauz 

In Honor of Rivia & Red 

  Goldbergõs 70th 

  Anniversary 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 

 

In Honor of Dick Spiegelõs 

  Birthday 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 

In Honor of Marilyn 

  Rubensteinõs Birthday 

     Corrine, Morris & Mark 

 Toretsky 

In Honor of Rachelle 

  Marcusõs Birthday 

     Corrine, Morris & Mark 

 Toretsky 

In Honor of Michael 

  Gusovskyõs Bar Mitzvah 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 

In Honor of Susan Adairõs 

  Conversion 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 
In Honor of the Birth of 

  Maurice Ettedguiõs 

  Great-Grandson 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 

     Carolyn & Uri Koppel 

In Honor of Marriage of 

  Sue & Mark 

  Wassermanõs Daughter 

  Dr. Molly Wasserman 

  and Daniel Meyers 

     Carolyn & Uri Koppel 

 

CAPITAL FUND 
     Geller, Esther (and 

  children and  

  grandchildren) in 

  memory of Michael 

  Geller 

 

     Snyder, Aileen & Miles 

  (Sonny) 

 
MAOT HITTIM FUND 5776 
     Rivia & Red Goldberg 

 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
     Mary Lutz 

 
NEW SONG BOOKS 
     Nancy & David Fursetzer 

 
w!..LΩ{ 5L{/w9¢Lhb!w¸ 
FUND 
     Ettedgui, Rabbi Avraham & 

  Linda 

     Goldstein, Richard 

     Nettis, Art 

 
SPONSOR KIDDUSH 
     Awend, Sue & Sol 

     Feldman, Sima & Mark 

     Gringauz, Raisa & Lazar 

     Gusovsky, Anna & Boris 

     Ingber, Judith & Jerome 

     Kaye, Faye & Mitchell 

     Koppel, Carolyn & Uri 

     Toberman, Debra & 

 Howard 

     Toretsky, Corrine & 

 Morris 

     Truskinovsky, Lev 

     Vaynberg, Zinaida & Lev 

     Zabezhinsky, Natalie & 

 Leonid 
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THANK  YOU  FOR YOUR  CONTRIBUTIONS  

     M AY  27, 2016 TO  AUGUST  31, 2016 

DONATIONS IN MEMORY OF: 
Charlotte Aizman 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 

Bryan Bartness 

     Corrine, Morris & Mark 

 Toretsky 
Jeanne Bearmon 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 
Milton Broude 

     Corrine, Morris & Mark 

 Toretsky 
Jan Edelstein 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 

Dr. Harold Feder 

     Sue & Sol Awend 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 
Bobby Gold 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 
Betty Greenstein 

     Corrine, Morris & Mark 

 Toretsky 

Alex Kipnis 

     Sue & Sol Awend 

     Susan & Michael Blehart 

     Rabbi Barry & Phyllis 

 Cytron 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 

     Gail & Seymour Glatzer 

     Berta & Naum Kipnis 

     Barry Nash 

Mikhail Leyderman 

     Heidi & Dan Geller 

 

Avram Mendyuk 

     Mila Mendyuk & Vladimir 

 Banchik 

Lenny Robins 

     Elliot Cohen 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 

     David Lebedoff 

     Jonathan Lebedoff 

     Ted Litman 

     Allen Oleisky 

     Phil Pickman 

Sylvia Walzer 

     Rabbi Avraham & Linda 

 Ettedgui 

 
YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 
     Aaron, Renee 

     Aaron, Sybille 

     Aleynikov, Rimma & Semen 

     Aronson, Diane & 

 Woldorsky, Richard 

     Arshanskaya, Elka 

     Awend, Sue & Sol 

     Burton, Arnold 

     Chiat, Marilyn 

     Dobrin, Lois & Dale 

     Ettedgui, Linda Brody 

     Farb, Bonnie & Harry 

     Feldman, Fania 

     Feldman, Sima & Mark 

     Fishman, Renee 

     Fishman, Stella & Simon 

     Geller, Aaron 

     Gerbuz, Berta & Adolf 

     Gitelman, Galina & Shulim 

     Gittsovich, Lyudmila 

 & Gregory 

     Golberg, Jean & Ralph 

     Goldberg, Rivia & Red 

     Goldis, Nella 

     Gordon, Louise 

     Grinberg, Aleksandr 

     Grinberg, Rita 

     Gringauz, Raisa & Lazar 

     Josefowitz, A.J. 

     Kagan, Nataliya 

     Karpas, Eugene 

     Katz, Olga & Felix 

     Kazaniuk, Constantin 

     Kipnis, Berta & Naum 

     Kogan, Rachel & Marat 

     Kudishevich, Leo 

     Larson, Rosalee Hulse & 

 Swede 

     Leder, Sally 

     Lewis, Jackie 

     Liss, Lois 

     Malamudman, Alex 

     Margolis, Larry 

     Margolis, Ronald 

     Mayzel, Lilya & Lenard 

     Melamud, Mariya 

     Mendyuk, Mila and 

 Banchik, Vladimir 

     Moskowitz, Jack 

     Muller, Roberta 

     Neydelman, Rakhil & 

 Arkadiy  

     Odessky, Annalee & Arnie 

     Palant, Larisa 

     Paper, Rita & Steven 

     Phillips, Fred 

     Pisarenko, Sofia & Oleg 

     Pogorelsky, Emiliya & 

 Dmitry 

     Razieli, Judith 

     Rein, Lois & Marvin 
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THANK  YOU  FOR YOUR  CONTRIBUTIONS  

     M AY  27, 2016 TO  AUGUST  31, 2016 

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 
(CONT.) 
     Renstrom, Marilyn & Dean 

     Reznik, Mariya 

     Richman, Berle 

     Rivkin, Sheldon 
     Rubinstein, Eddy and 

 Maureen 

     Saks, Harold 

     Scherling, Elliot 

     Schwartz, Darlene 
     Shafranskaya, Mariya 

     Shapiro, Liya 

     Shteyn, Raisa & Gennadiy 
     Simanduyev, Galina & 

 Nakhamya 
     Smith, Nancy & Irv 

     Sorin, Patricia 

     Strimling, Rosalyn & Bert 

     Tamarkin, Genya & Ilya 

     Tanick, Adrienne & Paul 

     Tsukerman, Nesya & Aron 

     Vaynberg, Sahra & Abram 

     Vayntrub, Polina & Greg 

     Wilensky, Carolyn & 

 Marvin 

     Yaskin, Igor 

     Zieve, Stan 

     Zelikman, Nekha 

     Zilberman, Rakhil 

     Zweigbaum, Minnie Liss 

 

REFUAH SHELEMAH TO 
     Dr. Keith Kaye 

 Rabbi Avraham & 

      Linda Ettedgui 

 Carolyn & Uri Koppel 

MEMORIAL PLAQUES 
     Sue & Sol Awend in 

 memory of Berek 

 Awend 

     Luba & Alex Zevelev 

     and Luba Zevelev & 

     Boris Natazon in 

 memory of Yelizaveta 

 Zevelev 

 
MAZEL TOV TO: 
     Michael Gusovsky and 

 Family on the 

 occasion of his Bar 

 Mitzvah 

     Sue & Mark 

 Wasserman 

 on the occasion of 

 the marriage of 

 their daughter 

 Dr. Molly  

 Wasserman to 

 Daniel Meyers 

     Tali Benzaquen on 

 earning her GED 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS: 
¶ Maria & Boris Davydov 

and their children 

Basia and Isaac 

¶ Michael Golant 

¶ Anna Leyderman 

¶ Alexandra & Pavel 

Sakurets and their 

children Maria, Elaina 

and Anna 

¶ Alla & Gregory 

Ternyak and their 

children Josh and 

Daniel 
 

WELCOME NEW ASSOCIATE 
MEMBERS: 
¶ Fay & Dr. Mitchell 

Kaye 
 

Thank you to Danny 

Levey for his generous 

donation of cheesecakes 

for Shavuot. 
 

Thank you also to Matt 

Lerner, owner of East 

Lake Liquor Store in 

Minneapolis, for his 

generous donation of wine 

for our Kiddush 

luncheons, Maot Hittim  

and other events. 

CONTRIBUTE TO SHAREI CHESED ONLINE! 
Did you know that you can make online contributions? How? 

Go to www.shareichesed.org/donate 

 
Sharei Chesed Congregation is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization.  Your contribution is 

tax-deductible to the extent allowed by law. 
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H IGH  HOLY  DAYS SERVICES CALENDAR  
Saturday Evening September 24 Selichot Services at Temple Israel   8:30 pm 

 

Sunday September 25  òEisnerõs Klezmorimó - Meditation Music  2:00 pm 

 

Sunday Evening October 2  Erev Rosh Hashanah    6:00 pm 

 

Monday October 3  First Day of Rosh Hashanah (Kiddush lunch follows) 

     Shaharit     9:30 am 

 Torah Service and Shofar               10:30 am 

 Tashlich (synagogue patio by Crane Lake) 5:45 pm 

 Mincha / Maõariv    6:00 pm 

 

Tuesday October 4  Second Day of Rosh Hashanah (Kiddush lunch follows) 

     Shaharit     9:30 am 

     Torah Service and Shofar               10:30 am 

     Mincha / Maõariv    6:00 pm 

 

Saturday, October 8  Shabbat Shuvah (Kiddush lunch follows)  9:30 am 

 

Tuesday Evening October 11 Kol Nidre     6:30 pm 

 

Wednesday October 12  Yom Kippur 

     Shaharit     9:30 am 

     Torah Service                10:30 am 

     Yizkor / Musaf                11:30 am 

     Recess     2:00 pm 

     Mincha / Neilah    5:45 pm 

     Maõariv and the Blowing of the Shovar  7:40 pm 

 

Sunday Evening October 16 Erev Sukkot     6:00 pm 

 

Monday October 17  First Day of Sukkot (Kiddush lunch follows) 

     Shaharit     9:30 am 

     Mincha / Maõariv    6:00 pm 

 

Tuesday October 18  Second Day of Sukkot (Kiddush lunch follows) 

     Shaharit     9:30 am 

     Mincha / Maõariv    5:45 pm 

 

Saturday October 22  Shabbat Hol Hamoed (Kiddush lunch follows) 9:30 am 

 

Sunday October 23  Hoshanah Rabba     8:30 am 

 

Sunday Evening October 23 Shmini Atzeret and Simchat Torah   6:00 pm 

     Services, Celebration and Hot Dog Diner 

 

Monday October 24  Shmini Atzeret 

     Shaharit     9:30 am 

     Yizkor                 10:30 am 

 

Tuesday October 25  Simchat Torah (Kiddush lunch follows)  9:30 am 

 

Saturday October 29  Shabbat Beresheet (Kiddush lunch follows)  9:30 am 
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